

THE BULLETIN



Harold Wood, Hill Park Residents' Association

For up to date info visit our website: www.hwhpra.org.uk

CLLR BRIAN EAGLING 01708 373027



CLLR MARTIN GOODE 01708 373645



CLLR DARREN WISE 01708 342369



LOOKING AFTER OUR COMMUNITY MARCH 22

2022/23 Council Tax Budget

At the time of writing, there is a proposed council tax increase for the forthcoming year of 2.99%. 1% of this increase is on adult social care and 1.99% will be on general expenditure. This increase could be higher if the Mayor of London increases the precept on Council Tax bills to fund transport and policing. Unfortunately the Council has to make around £13 million in savings for 2022/23. The Government has however announced a £150 rebate to all households that are on bands A-D for Council Tax to help with soaring energy bills. We are waiting for final details to see how this will be applied to households in Havering, though this rebate should help to offset any Council Tax increases for a considerable number of residents in the borough.

However, as Councillors for the Harold Wood Ward, we were disappointed to learn about the recent increase in cabinet positions that was announced by the Leader of the Council. We believe that this decision is totally wrong especially at a time when the council may have to make redundancies. We feel that if this expenditure is available, then it could be used more effectively and be redirected and used for additional resources in Street Cleansing

Harold Wood Wombles Anniversary



As Chief Womble I would like to take this opportunity on our 1st Year's Anniversary to thank all the Wombles who have helped litterpick throughout this year. We have collected rubbish in Harold Wood Park every single week except for Christmas and some of us have also accompanied The Harold Wood Councillors on their monthly litter pick of Painesbrook Park. We have collected around 500 bags of rubbish and taken great delight in seeing our beautiful park litter free at least for a while. We have watched the changing seasons, met up with some lovely dogs with their owners and even done a couple of litter picks in the rain. We also have several Wombles

who clear the areas in Harold Wood where they live and beyond and I would also like to say thank you to them for showing such great Community spirit. Thank you also to my husband Brian who has never missed a week and was also responsible for equipping us with litterpickers, gloves, rings, bags, high viz jackets etc. and also makes us a lovely cup of tea when we have finished our litter pick. If anyone is interested in joining us for an hour or so for litter picking on a Monday or a Wednesday please ring Bunny Eagling on 01708 373027. Equipment will be supplied.

Tesco Development Planning Application -**Appeal**

We have been advised by the Planning inspectorate that Weston Homes have formally submitted their appeal to overturn the Council decision to refuse planning permission for them to develop 87 homes within the bottom half of the car park.

Details of the letter received is shown on our website below and we shall be

submitting our own representations to the planning inspectorate. We also urge local residents also to make your own representations



on the planning portal. This needs to be done by 17th March 2022

https://www.hwhpra.org.uk/2022/02/13/ tesco-gallows-corner-developmentplanning-appeal/

Rainbow Bridge Update

The Environment Agency (EA) continues to delay the application to remove the old bridge as they have requested more details on wildlife and ground conditions as they would prefer works to take place in the summer. Forestry England have

requested a site visit with the EA which would be a more effective way of providing the information. Forestry England has also produced the final draft design for the replacement bridge and this will be part of the applications to the EA and the Council Planning Department which will be sent at the same time.



Forestry England has funding in place to remove the bridge and the local Thames Chase FF team have made a request for the necessary budget to be provided next financial year to cover the replacement bridge.

In the meantime, an improved route of the diversion has taken place by the Council as the gradient of the slope has been reduced sufficiently and the planings have bedded in well

Further updates on this in the coming months

CLLRS BRIAN EAGLING, MARTIN GOODE AND DARREN WISE

Flower and Craft Festival 2022

We are holding our community flower and craft festival on Bank Holiday Monday at St. Peter's Church, Harold Wood, on Monday 2nd May 2022. We would like to invite any residents who might be interested in participating by showcasing their skills and/or selling their crafts to contact us by email at stpetersflowerandcraftfestival@gmail.com for further details. Thank you, The Flower and Craft team, St Peter's Church, Gubbins Lane, Harold Wood, RM3 0QA

Platinum Jubilee

This year, it is HRH Queen Elizabeth's Platinum Jubilee so if you intend to have a street party or celebrate some other way, may we suggest you start planning as soon as possible as time soon goes.



Havering Antique Collectors Club & speaker



Friday 18th March - Paul Atterbury from BBC Antiques Roadshow speaking on "Eastern Dreams - The Victorians obsession with the Orient"

Friday 8th April 7.30 for 8.00 - Gordon Bailey - Artefacts Through the Ages - £8 (week early due to Easter)

Harold Wood Neighbourhood Centre, Gubbins Lane, Harold Wood.

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME - ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP £30, GUESTS £5. FURTHER DETAILS CONTACT CHAIRMAN MRS CHRIS LOVETT 07947 367 258

Harold Wood Neighbourhood Centre – Diary Dates

SATURDAY 5TH MARCH - HANDLE WITH CARE (BAND)

SATURDAY 12TH MARCH - S.A.D. (BAND) SATURDAY 19TH MARCH - ROB N MANDY (DUO)

SATURDAY 26TH MARCH - D.J. BLOCKSTA (BRIAN LOCKE)

SATURDAY 2ND APRIL - RANT 'N' RAVE (BAND)

SATURDAY 9TH APRIL - ALANA ROXAMME (FROM FILTHY GORGEOUS)



The School Run

I was alerted again to the number of vehicles that are parking dangerously and illegally around the school gates at Harold Court Primary School during the busy drop off and collection times.

Due to the number of complaints already received, Havering Council's traffic enforcement team have been out regularly to monitor the situation very closely and will continue to do so.

Whilst, we all try and keep our children safe when travelling to and from school, It is so important that if parents or guardians have to use their vehicles, then please ensure that you park safely and legally for all concerned.

CLLR MARTIN GOODE

New Members Welcome for Choir

Would you like to experience the feel good effects of singing with a friendly and welcoming local choir. If so, New Dimension Community Choir would love to hear from you. Rehearsals are held weekly with performances in summer and at Christmas. For further information please visit our website www.newdimensionchoir.

Men's Lunch

MEN'S LUNCH – OUR NEXT DATE –

is TUESDAY, 8TH MARCH 2022, from 11:30am in St. Peter's Church Centre, Harold Wood.

We are thrilled to welcome this month – JOHN BAKER - as our guest speaker. Although John, who is the Associate Minister for Youth & families at St. Peter's, and his family joined us back in July 2020, this is really the first opportunity (due to the Pandemic) that ML has had to invite him. It will be great to get to know him, his background, and maybe what he does here at St. Peter's.

Members 'old and new' would be most welcome so we hope you can join us. To reserve your lunch place or to cancel, please telephone St. Peter's Welcome Desk on 01708 342080, or email: welcome.desk@stpetersharoldwood.org.

See you on the 8th March!

JULIAN HARRIS, CHRIS KNOWLES AND THE MEN'S LUNCH TEAM

PS: A date for your diaries! Our APRIL Lunch will be held on TUESDAY, 12TH APRIL when we hope to welcome JOHN CHAN (one of St. Peter's Church Wardens).

LATEST IS GREATEST

At 17, I decided I was old enough to make my own decisions. I was in a reserved occupation in a munitions factory, not liable for call-up, turning out components for bombers, 12 hours a day, 6-days a week. I had plenty of time to plan my escape. I volunteered for RAF air crew, passed the entrance exam and medical, much to the dismay of Mum, as the death rate for air crew was 50%. Fate took a hand and I received a letter from the RAF explaining that following the D-Day landings, they had not had the losses expected, so as I was keen to fight, I was on to a special offer of a choice of any airborne outfit in the army! I wanted to fly planes, not jump out of them! "Serves you right for volunteering" said Dad who had himself volunteered in 1916 at the age of 16. After primary training, desperate to avoid leading the invasion of Japan, I took a trade test and became a vehicle mechanic in R.E.M.E.

On demob in 1948, not keen on returning to the work bench, I joined a company that supplied and maintained office machines, the attraction being, it was engineering surrounded by girls.

I'd just about got the hang of fixing punched card machines, when electronics arrived and it was back to evening classes. The comprehensive knowledge of the thermionic valve I gained took a back seat with the arrival of the transistor and the room-sized chunk of humming electronics was replaced by silent fridge-sized boxes. I invested in a pair of glasses and accept miniaturisation, but then solid state chips

came in. Now I couldn't even see the boxes, let alone fix them!
I was at an age where retraining was becoming tiresome and soon interlinked personal computers were introduced and the days of fixing free-standing computers were over.

I got out and it was over a year before I gave in and became a computer user. By now I was in my sixties and once again, just when I'd sussed out the current Windows, something new came along and I was back into obsolescence.

I purchased a mobile phone, thinking it would be ideal for ringing people whilst riding my bike. It was soon obsolete and everyone had a model that was full of apps far beyond my understanding. At least I could still fix the bike!

I'm convinced the only decision I made that wasn't overtaken by events, was marrying my wife 73 years ago! We too have changed, but not as fast as the world around us.

DENNIS GOODWIN

Stolen Padlock

We were contacted by a local resident who advised that the padlock to the barrier gate at the entrance to Cornflower Way had been stolen.

We therefore, immediately notified Havering Council, who very quickly arranged for a new padlock to be issued.

The padlock was replaced within 48 hours.

CLLR'S EAGLING AND GOODE





We Deliver



to you when you can't get to us

McDelivery now available at:

Southend Arterial Road, Romford **RM3 0BY**

Straight Road, Romford RM3 8XR

The Brewery, Romford **RM1 1AU**

South Street, Romford **RM1 1NX**

Tilbury **RM18 7HZ**

Orsett

RM16 3BJ

McDelivery available within 1.5 mile radius of restaurant

Download the **Uber Eats or Just Eat** app to order



McDelivery.







- **General Building** Work
- **Kitchens**
- **Bathrooms**
- **Extensions**

Tel. 07961 952895

ELECTRICIAN

- Extra lights
- No Job Too Small
- Qualified Electrician

Reliable Service

Fully Insured

- Additional sockets
- New fuse boards
 - Call Dean on: 01708 909066

dean@emfwiringsolutions.com



Amanda King Dip FH MCFHP MAFHP

I offer a range of professional and expert foot care solutions to meet your needs

Nail Cutting | Corn Removal | Ingrown Toenails Hard Skin Removal | Verruca Treatment | Fungal Nails Thickened Nails | Athletes Foot | Diabetes foot care All conditions causing foot discomfort

Visiting Practice: 07920 855 044

A friendly, efficient & professional service

LOCKSMITHS – MLA Approved

Emergency call out All locks opened, supplied & fitted **UPVC** door lock specialist Safes opened, supplied & fitted Free estimates – no call out charge

Tel: 01708 640699, Mobile: 07890 920 258

Lawton & Stoakes WWW.VETS.UK.NET

- * Family owned & run Vets
- * Established 1985
- * First opinion and Referrals
- * Catering for all types of Pets
- * Consultations to suit your needs
- * Excellent Facilities



8-12 Fitzilian Avenue To make an Appointment **Harold Wood** 01708 384444 RM3 0QS

PROLID TO OFFER Golden **M** Harold Wood Funeral Services Plans & Stonemasonry Est 1958 TAILORMADE FUNERAL

A thoughtful way to plan ahead

Save your family worry and expense with a Funeral Plan from **Harold Wood Funeral Services.** It's an easy, thoughtful way to plan ahead and beat rising costs.

PLANS

Facebook @haroldwoodfunerals **Appointments Mon-Sat**

24 hour emergency service

- Affordable, fully guaranteed plans*
- Specify your wishes in advance
- Telephone/Skype meetings available
- The same care and advice as for friends

Harold Wood Funeral Home 43 Station Road RM3 OBS 01708 343286 www.hwfunerals.co.uk

FLOWERS BY TRACY

Flowers for All Occasions

www.tracyflowers.co.uk

01708 372 729

7 Grange Road, Harold Hill, Essex, RM3 7DU

Done and Dusted Friendly, reliable and professional **Avril Potter** 07592 538500 Email done-dusted42@hotmail.com For all your Domestic Cleaning needs All work considered



- Gel nails
 - Waxing Tinting Lash lift & tint Spray tanning
- Manicures Tinting
- Pedicures

Salon based in Harold Wood or home appointments!

For enquiries or to make an appointment, please contact me: □ 07854 425 730 🖾 missgreenbeauty@yahoo.com

haart

INVITE YOU TO ACCEPT THE OFFER OF A FREE MARKET APPRAISAL OF YOUR PROPERTY

At your convenience simply telephone our property experts at Harold Wood haart on

01708 378578









Phone: 01708 707750

Email: info@windowtechtrade.co.uk

Call now to set up an appointment

or to visit our showroom









THE WAY THEY'RE MEANT TO BE

Replicating 19th Century, period, timber window designs, with modern features and benefits, Residence 9 windows deliver timeless elegance for a modern low carbon lifestyle. Whether you have a new build or live in a conservation area with restricted development rights, make sure you enjoy the view, the way its meant to be.

WINDOW-TECH TRADE LTD

Superior Shutters

The Bespoke Shutter Company

David Bone Mobile: 07919 959595 Info: sales@superiorshutters.co.uk www.superiorshutters.co.uk

Made to measure

AC PLASTERING



QUALITY WORK AT AFFORDABLE PRICES Allan Carey

TELEPHONE: 01708-474-624 MOBILE: 07711-675-086



PROFESSIONAL TREE SURGEON SERVICES

We serve all of Havering and throughout Essex

Are you concerned about your trees after high winds? · We offer free advice and quotations on all aspects of treeworks

· Services include Hedge trimming · Tree pruning and removal

· Stump grinding · Public Liability of 5m

Free ground tree check & Quotation with this a Kings Cuts

www.kingscutstreeservices.co.uk

Call us: 01708 578030 Mobile: 07467 944671 info@kingscutstreeservices.co.uk

B.K.C. ROOFING LTD

FAMILY BUSINESS WITH OVER 40 YEARS EXPERIENCE Railway Infrastructure, Commercial, Domestic

Tel/Fax: 01708 340 052 Mobile: 07976 278 026 Email: Barrycassbkc@aol.com

Member of the Construction Health and Safety Group Approved contractor by Kingspan Alumasc, Bauder, Rubber Bond, Widopan

Green Roof Specialists

Felt flat roof, Single Ply, Rubber, Liquid, Green Roofs New tile roofs, slate roofs, Metal roof, lead roof **UPVC Fascia, soffit and guttering** All work guaranteed, fully insured.

Free estimate



OVENS, RANGES, HOBS, MICROWAVES, **EXTRACTORS**

Professionally cleaned using, eco friendly, non caustic product No Fumes, No Odours

Tel 07720781202

www.letsgleamovenclean.co.uk

5 star reviews Facebook & Google